
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 

Behavioral Health and Developmental Disabilities Administration (BHDDA) 

Office of Recovery Oriented Systems of Care (OROSC) 
 

Transformation Steering Committee Meeting (TSC) 

MINUTES 

 

DATE/TIME: May16, 2019, 2019; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

LOCATION: Horatio Earle Learning Center 

 7575 Crowner Dr. 

 Dimondale, MI  48821 

       

FACILITATOR: Larry Scott  

NOTE TAKER: Recorded  

 

ATTENDEES: In Person: Larry Scott, Angela Smith-Butterwick, Kimberlee Kenyon, Lisa 

Coleman, Colleen Jasper, Brittany Leek, Alicia Goodman, Su Min Oh, 

Katherine O’Hare, Sam Price, Heather Rosales, Marci Scalera, Kelsey Schell, 

Joel Smith, Ronnie Tyson, Jeff VanTreese, and Dawne Velianoff 

 Phone: Cathy Worthem 

  

 

TOPIC SUMMARIES 

 

I. Welcome and Introductions – Larry Scott 

 Ms. Smith-Butterwick welcomed the Transformation Steering Committee (TSC); 

Everyone introduced themselves.   

 

II. Agenda and Minute Review - All 

The March 2019 minutes were reviewed and approved. 

 

III. BHDDA Administration Update – Larry Scott 
Mr. Scott provided the membership with the following administrative updates. 

 

Dr. Joneigh Khaldun has been hired for a new position with the department, Chief Medical Executive and 

Chief Deputy Director for Health.   

 

The department is working on a new strategic plan, which was assigned by Governor Whitmer. There are 

five components to the strategic plan, one of which is an opioid section. Mr. Scott is on the internal 

department team for the opioid section. The team has approximately eight weeks to develop, implement 

and issue the strategic plan. Mr. Scott will be conducting key informant interviews with various 

stakeholders, to provide the department input in developing the opioid section of the strategic plan. A 

draft of the strategic plan will be issued, once it is completed, for feedback from stakeholders. 

 

The 298 pilot is still on schedule for a startup date of October 1, 2019. OROSC has provided feedback to 

the Community Mental Health Entity (CMHE) regarding guidelines for the development of a strategic 

plan. Training and technical assistance has also been provided to the CMHEs.  The current discretionary 

grants (MYTIE, STR, SOR) will remain under the Prepaid Inpatient Health Plans (PIHP). The CMHEs 

will not have responsibility for Synar activities. Questions were asked and answered 

 

Heather Rosales was hired for the Michigan Specialty Services position. 

 

There is proposed legislation that is currently on the governor’s desk to amend the Youth Tobacco Act to 

include the prohibition of the sale of possession of electronic nicotine devices by minors (17 and under). 
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The minor would be penalized, not the retailer. Families Against Narcotics developed a video to educate 

coaches, parents and student athletes about prescription opioids.  

 

There is a proposed senate bill requiring a department to develop a training plan, based upon the video, 

that would be issued to Michigan public schools. The people taking the training would be certified to 

provide this education to students and parents. 

 

The department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs (LARA) requested physicians to meet with them to 

discuss our department’s (DHHS) concerns with the licensure rules and their implementation. Mr. Scott 

stated that LARA is conducting site visits and citing programs for licensure non-compliance.  

 

IV. OROSC Update – Larry Scott and OROSC Staff 

 

A. State Epidemiology Outcomes Workgroup – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh provided an update on the Council of State and Territorial Epidemiologists’ (CSTE) 

project. The project collects 2016 data for 18 substance use and mental health indicators. It 

started the end of March and will be complete by the end of June. Dr. Oh also provided an 

update on activities she has assisted with for the Older Adult Wellbeing Workgroup’s 

strategic plan. She has a draft of the fact sheet for substance use treatment among older 

adults (age 55 and older). Between 2009 and 2018, the number of admissions increased 150 

percent. There was discussion regarding the increase in overdose rates. Questions were 

asked and answered. 

 

B. Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome (NAS) Initiatives – Angela Smith-Butterwick 

Ms. Smith-Butterwick provided updates the tribal project. The tribal council created a really 

good video about NAS. They are providing Headstart and tribal daycare training sessions. 

They are making sure women who are pregnant and taking medications are connected to an 

appropriate prenatal provider, who can assist with managing their medications or have them 

prepared for an infant with NAS. They are increasing their capacity to serve moms with 

those issues. They are doing continued care coordination planning with maternity hospitals 

in the areas.  

 

C. Consumer Relations – Colleen Jasper 

Ms. Jasper shared some upcoming events and activities with TSC members. The annual 

Peer Conference will be held May 28-30th at the Lansing Center. She shared information on 

the Peer Conference she attended in the Upper Peninsula. Eye Motion Desensitization and 

Reprocessing (EMDR) training is currently being conducted at the Kellogg Center in East 

Lansing; it is a two-part training. A Trauma Recovery Empowerment Model training will be 

held in June. Ms. Jasper shared information about a wellbeing workshop she attended. The 

Anti-Stigma Day will be held July 25th; the event will be held in Lansing at Lansing 

Community College’s downtown campus. The National Disability Conference will be held 

the first week in July in Washington, D.C. 

 

D. State Targeted Response (STR) Grant – Alicia Goodman 

Ms. Goodman provided an update on the STR Grant. The no-cost extension went into effect 

May 1, 2019. It goes through April 30, 2020. They have been working on amendments for 

the no-cost extension, and they have been submitted into the Egrams and Sigma databases. 

The annual report is being worked on. The templates were sent out on April 15th and were 

received back on May 15th. Wayne State University is reviewing the reports and compiling 

data. The Tribal Opioid Treatment Recovery Project met their unduplicated client 

enrollment goal. Project Assert has been expanded to 16 hospitals. A map is being made 
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with all the locations. There are upcoming trainings scheduled for June. Project Assert 

training will be held on June 11th in Kalamazoo. Motivational Interviewing (basic) training 

will be held on June 16-18th in Livonia. Motivational Interviewing (advanced) training will 

be held July 18-19th. The Statewide Tribal Opioid Summit will be held June 12-13th at the 

Soaring Eagle Casino in Mt. Pleasant. 

 

E. State Opioid Response (SOR) – Kelsey Schell & Brittany Leek 

Ms. Schell shared updates for the SOR Grant. So far, the funding has been used to train over 

1,200 community members and passed out over 1,500 naloxone kits. The STR and SOR 

teams attended the Michigan Opioid Prescribing Engagement Network (MI-OPEN), housed 

at University of Michigan. STR and SOR teams are collaborating to provide technical 

assistance to PIHPs and non-PIHPs. The FY19 SOR Supplemental Grant will be in Egrams 

today. An email will be sent out to all the grantees with a breakdown of funding that will be 

distributed for FY19 and FY20. Egrams has offered to provide a 90-minute training. Please 

respond via the Doodle Poll link in the email that is being sent out today. An email was sent 

out to PIHPs to get a list of providers that will be working with GBRA. Wayne State 

University will be helping by putting the providers in the system.  

 

Mr. Scott shared some upcoming initiatives. A Request for Proposal will be going out to 

solicitate for proposals to manage a statewide Recovery Support Hotline. He also indicated 

OROSC is looking into establishing recovery centers across the state. 

 
Ms. Leek stated that she has been working on a financial map. It was sent out to the PIHPs, 

stakeholders, partners, the Opioid Workgroup, universities and health departments to collect 

data on the amount of money coming into the state to address the opioid crisis and how that 

money is being spent. Ms. Leek provided details on what the financial map looks like. Members 

discussed entities they are aware of that are receiving funding to address the opioid epidemic.  

  

F. Partnership for Success (PFS) Grant – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided an update on the PFS Grant. The new PFS Grant that just came out 

is only for communities and tribal entities, so states were not able to apply for that. The 

primary focus for the current grant, which is in Year-4, is SBIRT and primary care. In 

addition to referring to treatment, to also refer to prevention programming. The communities 

are adding new members to coalitions, hosting and attending community events, and 

gathering the MiPHY data. Another focus on this grant is health disparities. Each high-risk 

community had to identify a health disparity population based on their behavioral health 

data. Site visits have begun this month, with Region 4 being the first, and will continue 

through July. A health disparity training will be held the end of July. There will be two 

sustainability online courses offered, one in July and another in August. August 12th there 

will be an in-person sustainability training.  

 

G. Michigan Youth in Treatment (MYTIE) Grant – Heather Rosales 

Ms. Rosales provided an update on the MYTIE Grant. A carryover was not granted outside 

of the training budget. There are two different modifiers; 17-18 years and 18-21 years.  Ms. 

Rosales indicated that modifiers appear to be have been put into place and should be 

available to be reimbursed. OROSC recently expanded the ability to provide evidence-based 

practices to the field at a low cost. A 5-day motivational interviewing training will be 

offered. There are three different sessions (Basic, Advanced and Capstone); each session has 

a cost of $35. All sessions will be held in Sterling Heights. Basic is scheduled for May 22nd-

23rd; Advanced will be held June 24-25th and Capstone will be held September 16th.  They 
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are continuing to work on the youth peer curriculum. There will be a workforce survey 

conducted this summer to see the clinicians working with this population. The number of 

individuals served this year will be decreased to 225. This change is still waiting to be 

approved.  

 

V. Lunch 

 

VI. GAIN Assessment – Angela Smith-Butterwick & Heather Rosales  

Ms. Smith-Butterwick shared that they are working on a solution to the withdrawal management 

issue with the GAIN I-Core. She and Ms. Rosales are looking to see what information from the 

GAIN I-Core would be most essential to withdrawal management. Ms. Rosales indicated she has 

communicated with Chestnut and found out that there are multiple versions of the GAIN 

Assessment, but they are not applicable. She indicated that two local trainers are reviewing the 

assessments; they will provide feedback on how long the assessment takes. Questions were asked 

and answered. 

 

VII. Announcements, Upcoming Events, Innovative Practices Updates – OROSC Staff, TSC 

Membership  

 

The UFAM Rally will be held on May 17th from 10am - 4pm at the Michigan State Capitol. 

 

The Old Adult Wellbeing Workgroup has conference call meeting coming up in June and an in-

person meeting in July. 

 

A Marijuana Prevention Workgroup was established to address minor use and access in response 

to the legalization of adult use marijuana in Michigan. The workgroup is putting together a 

strategic plan and media campaign. A website has been established 

www.michigan.gov/marijuana, which has information on the regulation of the Michigan medical 

marijuana law and the adult-use marijuana law. A toolkit has been created and can be found on 

the website along with other resources. 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Date/Time:  July 18, 2019; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Location: Horatio Earle Learning Center 

http://www.michigan.gov/marijuana

